
Public Notice for the Intent to Apply for the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 Elementary and 
Secondary School Emergency Relief (ARP ESSER III) Grant 
 
Positive Solutions Charter School is making a public notice for the intent to apply for the American 
Rescue Plan Act of 2021 Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief (ARP ESSER III) Grant. The 
purpose of the ARP ESSER III is to address the impact of the coronavirus pandemic on students by 
combating learning losses, supporting social-emotional needs, and ensuring a safe return to the 
school environment. 
 
General Specifics on the grant are as follows: 

• Time Frame for the grant: March 13, 2020 through September 30, 2023 
• Required to follow all federal, state and local regulations and requirements for federal grant 

administration and fiscal spending of funds 
• Positive Solutions Charter School entitlement for the grant for the 3-year period: $598,117  

 
A public meeting will be held on Thursday, July 15, 2021, at 4:00 P.M. at Positive Solutions Charter 
School, 1325 N. Flores Ste. 100, San Antonio, Texas 78212, to discuss the intent to submit the 
application and use of ARP ESSER III funds and to gather input regarding the Safe Return to In-Person 
Instruction and Continuity of Services Plan. 
 
For more information or to provide comments regarding the ARP ESSER III use of funds and the safe 
return to in-person instruction via email, please contact: 
 
District Contact Name: Ruby Torres 
Phone Number: 210-299-1025 
Email: rtorres@positivesolutionsinc.net 
 
Deadline to submit questions and comments via email for the ARP ESSER III Grant is July 22, 2021. 
 


